
COMMENTS FROM OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL (PERFORMANCE AND 
CUSTOMERS) – 14th June 2017 

 

INTEGRATED PERFORMANCE REPORT 2016/17 – QUARTER 4 

 
The Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Performance and Customers) was presented the 
Integrated Performance Report 2016/17 – Quarter 4 at the Panel meeting on 14th June 
2017.  
 
Concern was expressed that there is a delay between the date of referral of Disabled 
Facilities Grants (DFGs) and the completion of minor jobs. Members were informed that 
further detail will be contained within a report submitted to Overview and Scrutiny Panel 
(Communities and Environment) in July. Additional concern was expressed that the delay is 
worse in Huntingdonshire than in South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City and this was 
confirmed by Officers for this metric but it was confirmed that the time taken for larger 
projects was less in Huntingdonshire than in South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City. 
 
A Member expressed concern that income for One Leisure was down on the previous year. 
It was noted that this was because there was a bundling of gym memberships which has 
since proved unpractical. 
 
Following the concern expressed by a Member in regards to the lease negotiations delaying 
the 3G Pitch Scheme in St Neots, the Panel were informed that the Council is doing 
everything possible to progress the negotiations and that Officers are awaiting a response 
from the school. 


